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September 22, 2021 
 
Good evening, 
 
This is First Selectman Jason Bowsza reaching out to all residents of the Town of East Windsor. 
 
This week, the Department of Public Health is reporting that the town is designated as “orange” in terms 
of new COVID cases, with an average per 100,000 people of 13.5.  This comes after some very 
encouraging numbers last week, which saw us move into a “yellow” designation, followed by some 
concerning numbers over the weekend that pushed us back up to “orange”. 
 
This past weekend, the Warehouse Point Fire District dedicated their new fire house expansion in 
memory of beloved long-time firefighter Anthony “Tony D” DiMastrantonio.  Congratulations to Chief 
Barton and the entire fire district on that significant accomplishment and worthy dedication.   
 
New Saturday, October 2nd, Abby’s Helping Hand will hold their annual Walk for Abby at East Windsor 
Park.  The walk starts at 10am, and same day registration starts at 8:30am.  Pre-registration can be 
made at www.Abbyshelpinghand.com    The walk will begin and end at the park.  In addition to the walk, 
there will be a raffle, a DJ, and free food.  Money raised by Abby’s Helping Hand at this and all their 
events goes directly to benefitting families with children with developmental disabilities.  This event is 
one of my personal favorites each year. 
  
Energy season signups for low to moderate income families in need of assistance are also now 
underway.  Eligibility is determined by family size, gross income, and household vulnerability.  
Appointments for application eligibility verification can be made by calling 860-623-2430. 
 
I wish you continued good health, 
 
 
Jason E. Bowsza 
First Selectman 
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